MIDDLESEX BEACH ASSOCIATION BOARD MEETING May 3, 2014

Members present: Sharon Adams, Mary Bode Byrd, Glenn Hamilton, Judy Myers, Natasha Reatig, Geoffrey Sella, Ellen Throop, and David Wiecking.

Others present: David Taylor, Beach Committee Chairman; Bill Gay, Building Committee

It was motioned, seconded, and unanimously voted that the March minutes be approved.

SECURITY

Someone was reported sleeping in 22 Bridge Road. So far, nothing has been reported stolen. A contractor installed a camera for surveillance to protect their property. David Taylor reported that two packages delivered by UPS were stolen from his front porch at 1 Bridge Rd. during the day.

COMMERCIAL

Natasha contacted Burbage Properties, owner of Seaside Village, asking that they repair and enclose trash containers.

BUILDING

The owners of 48 Dune have been issued eight violations because of construction after the permitted time, a dirty job site, and overflowing dumpster. Bill Gay reported that he had spoken to Mr. Gross.

COMMUNITY FACILITIES

Dave Wiecking reported that the watering trailer has been purchased and that he is looking for a place to store it. Someone has been hired to do the watering. The dune crossing handrails need to be made continuous.

LEGAL COMMITTEE

Ellen is working on a waiver for the lifeguard competition at Middlesex Beach in August.

TREASURER

Geoff reported that expenses for the month came in approximately as anticipated.

The next board meeting will be June 14, 2014 at 9:30 am at WSFS Bank.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:45.